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ENGLISH…………………..THANK YOU 

SPANISH…………………..GRACIAS 

NAVAHO………………….AHEHEE’ 

CHEROKEE……………….WADO 

TAGALOG (PHILAPINE) SALAMAT 

FRENCH……........MERCI BEAUCOUP 

HAWAIIAN………………..MAHALO 

APACHE…………………..ASHOGE 

GERMAN…………………DANKE SCHON 

ITALIAN…………………GRAZIE 

CHOCTAW………………YOKOHE 

============================= 

UNIT / POST  / S.A.L’s , OFFICERS, 

CHAIRMEN AND MEMBERS 

 ALL WELCOME TO ADD NEWS, 

REMINDERS ETC.        

Betty Mummert, Editor  

TRVLFROG@AOL.COM 

562-695-1743 

ARTICLES DUE 

FORTH WEDNESDAY  

OF EACH MONTH   
         
EDITOR’S CORNER & PUBLIC 

RELATIONS 

BETTY MUMMERT-EDITOR 

ALL COMMENTS ARE 

EDITOR’S AND DO NOT 

REFLECT THE POST’S, UNIT’S, 

OR SAL’S OPINION’S.   
 I ALSO TRY TO KEEP THE 

NITPICKERS HAPPY,  SO I INCLUDE 

AT LEAST ONE ERROR PER 

NEWSLETTER. 

  
 

Just remember bad news travels fast, 
so let’s try not to spread it all over, 
and give credit to the good things we 
do in the Community with the 
Veterans and their families. That’s 
what will bring the members to us, 
not send them away. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

MONTHLY REGULAR 
SCHEDULED 
EVENTS…………. 
EVERY SUN   
BREAKFAST  9 AM – 12 PM  
BLOODY MARY’ S 

mailto:TRVLFROG@AOL.COM


3 BALL POOL     1 – 3 P.M. 
EVERY MON   
$1.00 TACOS  4-8 p.m.  
EVERY TUE. (& any other day)  
$1.00 HOT DOG OR $2.00 “BIG DOG” 
$1.00  8OZ BEER 
EVERY WED    
ALL LUNCHES CONSIST OF SALAD 
BAR, BEANS, BREAD &  DESSERT 
$10.00….Steak 
$8.00……Hamburgers, Cheeseburgers, 
Turkey burgers, Chicken sandwiches 
$5.00……Chicken patty & lg. salad or 
Chicken or tuna salad when available 
$3.00……Large salad, no meat. 
All orders come with grilled onions on  
REQUEST ONLY. 

EVERY THURS.   
FREE POOL  ALL DAY 
EVERY FRI     
 STEAK /FISH or 3rd Entrée  DINNER, 
5:30-8 PM…  STEAK  $10.00,.. FISH  AND 
3RD ENTRÉE  $8.00,  ANY COMBO $12.00 
Any Wed. lunch or Fri. dinner….Large 
Salad only……$3.00 

FRI DINNERS                        
THIRD ENTRÉE’S ……….. 
8/2      NO DINNER 
8/9      S.A.L.  chili relleno casserole 
8/16    AUX.  spaghetti mac (goulash) 
8/23   LEG.  Stuffed bell peppers 
8/30   SPORTS CLUB  liver & onions 
ALL DINNERS SERVED WITH SALAD BAR, 
ROLL & BUTTER, COFFEE AND DESSERT  
Free birthday dinner with identification, 
any Friday (members only) 
EVERY SATURDAY                         
KAROKE, CAKEWALK & MEMBER 
DRAWING 

EVERY SUNDAY 
BREAKFAST   9:00 A.M. – NOON 
8/4    LEGION…Menudo in bar…..$5.00 
8/11  AUXILIARY…free for Early Birds and 
those paying that day.  All others $8.00 
8/18  SPORTS CLUB….regular breakfast 
8/25  S.A.L.’S   carwash & breakfast 

MONTHLY SCHEDULE 
MONTHLY BIRTHDAY CAKE 1st Sat. of 
every month for those with birthdays 
that month. 

Post E- bd   1ST. THURSDAY   7:00 PM 
Post mtg      2nd THURSDAY   7:00 PM 
UNIT MEETING 2ND WED. EACH MO. 
S.A.L. MEETING 3RD SAT. EACH MO  7PM 
19th DISTRICT E-BOARD   1ST  WED  6:00 
FOOD AND 7:00 MEETING 
DISTRICT AUXILIARY MEETING 3RD WED. 
EACH MONTH.                             6:30 PM 
DIST. LEGION MEETING 2ND WED. 
EACH MONTH                   6:30 PM 

       
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++    

AUGUST CALENDAR 
8/1     Post E-board         7:00 pm 
8/2     NO DINNER 
8/3     SIC PSYCLES LEGION 
FUNDRAISER                   11:00 AM - ??? 
8/4      NO BREAKFAST……Post serving 
Menudo in bar…$5.00 per bowl  9a-12p 
8/8      Post meeting                     7:00 pm 



8/10    Elks car show      9:00am – 5:00pm 
8/11    Auxiliary membership breakfast 
8/14    Unit meeting                    7:00 pm 
8/14    Legion Dist. Mtg              6:30 pm 
8/17    S.A.L. mtg                        4:00 pm 
8/17     S.A.L.  bbq burgers & dogs 4-6pm 
8/21     Aux. dist. Mtg #723         6:30 pm 
8/25    S.A.L. carwash 9am – noon 
        Carwash & 1 free breakfast  $15.00 
  Additional breakfasts with carwash 
$5.00 
   Carwash only   $10.00 
Regular breakfast available   $8.00 pp 
8/25     CALENDAR MTG         1:00 PM 
8/31    Aux. taco bar and Salsa contest 4 
– 7 p.m. 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Unit  President 
Becky Bullard   
Hello Ladies and all, 
Well the summer seems to be slipping 
away with great speed this year. Not 
sure about the hot weather, for so far we 
have been really lucky but still have a 
couple of months that could be a 
scorcher, but we can hope not. Don't 
know how many of you know, but the 
kids are going back to school very early 
this year, most by the 14th of August, so 
please be aware of the little ones and 
the older ones texting or talking on the 
phones and not watching out for you. 
Accidents come easy!!! 
Thank you all for helping with the 
Independence Day Pageant. We made 
a fair amount of money that t came in 
handy for the Taxes last month. 
Fortunately we didn't run out of anything 
but had enough to make up for the 
booth next to us that did, which was a 
hugh benefit to us. The next city event 
will be for Halloween at the park with all 
the kids. We should do very well there 
too. 
Sorry I won't be here for the Sic Psycles 
Event but hope all of you will. Iit should 

be a great time for everyone. Good 
food, Great Bands and lots of people. 
Don't forget to buy raffle tickets. Each 
party of the family will be selling their 
own this time. Make sure you check 
them out so you buy the right color for 
what you want. Also admission is 
$5.00 at the door for everyone, and if 
you are not banded they will charge 
you to get in at the door again, so make 
sure you are wearing an arm band for 
the day. No one wears COLORS even 
Legion Riders!!! Have a good time and 
I'll see you when I get back. Don't forget 
the Menudo for Sunday morning for all 
of you that will be hanging, it will be in 
the Post Hole for $5.00 a bowl!!! 
Ladies this month is the Membership 
Breakfast on the 11th, if you have paid 
or are paying that day your breakfast is 
FREE!! So pay your membership and 
enjoy breakfast on us. 
August 31st instead of a Luau we will 
be having a Salsa Contest and a Taco 
bar. That way we can put all the good 
Salsa to use. Check the Post for fliers 
and entry forms for the contest, I know 
we have more than 2 people that can 
make salsa, so venture out and try this 
year. 
Deep Pit BBQ Tickets will be going out 
this week so look for them in the mail, 
the sooner you get them back the 
sooner we can pick up the meat and get 
the show on the road. October comes 
fast and it's the 1st Saturday of the 
month.  
August Meeting brings 2 more 
reports from chairman don't forget, 
Children & Youth Rosie and Sandy 
and Community Service Lori. 
August 10th don't forget the Elks Car 
show the legion already has a booth and 
we will go down and sell fruit and help 
for the day. Plan to go early and stay 
late!! You never know what kinds of 



sights you will see that day no matter 
who you are!! 
August 11 th the audit committee 
meets Mitzie, Lori and Sandy with 
Linda at 1 p.m. 
November 16th we will be having a 
craft fair, please try to get the word out 
we have 5 tables so far that are spoken 
for, 3 paid and two that are sending. 
Lets see if this one we can make a go of 
especially this close to Christmas. 
This month starts all District meetings 
with the Legion having the 1st on 
August 14th at Lakewood and the ladies 
on the 21st at Hollydale. Both need 
reservations for a 6:30 dinner and start 
at 7:30. So start off the year right and 
see what kinds of goodies everyone 
brought back from Convention. 
The 1st Monday in September we will 
be going back to the Long Beach V.A. 
for the Labor Day BBQ so plan to join 
us and spend so time with the Vets. 
They really do appreciate it and it's a 
way for all of us to pay them back for 
what they did for us. It's a small gesture 
with a lot of meaning for them. 
Don't forget to bring in your items for 
Sandy for the schools, now is the 
time when everyone is selling school 
items cheap. We have a 10 for10 
program so pick up ten of the same 
items no matter what they are and 
that way we can help our teachers 
out with supplies. You can bring 
them to the meeting this month which 
would be awesome!!! 
Well all for now stay cool and hydrated 
as we proceed through the summer. 

++++++++++++++ 

1ST VICE PRESIDENT 
BUNNY NEUJAHR 
Ladies, I now have the 2014 
membership cards for us. I want to 
thank the one's who have already paid 
their dues.  

 Please don't forget that AUGUST 
11th, is our EARLY BIRD 
MEMBERSHIP BREAKFAST. If you 
wish to pay your dues and get an 
EARLY BIRD stamp, you will eat for 
free. The one's who have already paid 
and gotten an early bird will also eat for 
free. 
Hope to see a lot of you there. 
Any questions, please get in touch with 
me. 
Again, a big thank you to all. 
 
My phone number is 562-477-0709 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

2
ND

 VICE PRESIDENT & 
POPPY CHAIRMAN 

SANDY SANCHEZ 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

CHAPLAIN 

Mitzie Cowan 
 I want to thank Betty Mummert 
for filling in for me last month.  
 Lori Altman had breathing 
problems caused by the fumes from the 
fireworks on the 3rd of July. She is ok 
now.  
 Brad Schoep also had the same 
problems. He had an appointment this 
week with the pulmonary doctor and will 
get the results at his next appointment.  
 Jeff Scott, son of Lee Scott and 
brother to Janice Scott, is home and 
doing well after having surgery on his 
left hand.  
 Audrey Mann had a fall and 
broke her pelvis and some ribs. She is 
in a rehab facility in Whittier and 
recovering. She is in good spirits.  
 I talked to Bertha Kessler, she is 
still having problems with her knee after 
her surgery. Gene has water retention 
problems and has a hard time walking 
with his right leg. Their granddaughter, 
Summer, helps them out a lot.  



 We are glad to hear Fran and 
Calvin Powell are able to start moving 
back into their home after their flood 
disaster. Fran will bring "Troubles" home 
from the VA by the end of the month. 
We are glad to hear he is coming home.  
 John Cowan has been 
hospitalized twice this month for low 
blood pressure. He is weak, but rests 
comfortably. 
 June Rewand is having problems 
with her heart medicine.  
 B.J. DeGarmo fell while 
gardening and broke her right big toe 
and left arm. 
 Judy Zarates daughter is having 
to go thru a battery of medical tests. 
 Joann Strub had her knee 
surgery finally and is doing well. 
 Betty Mummert is scheduled to 
have dopler ultrasound of the veins in 
both legs. 
 Please keep all these people in 
you prayers.  
If you know of anyone who is ill or 
having concerns, please call me at (562) 
868-8014 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

X AMERICANISM & 

EDUCATION CHAIRMAN 

SANDY SANCHEZ 
AMERICANISM 

NO REPORT  
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

X LEADERSHIP 
Linda Dieble 
PAST  PRESIDENT’S PARLEY 

LINDA DIEBLE  CHAIRMAN 

NO REPORT 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

MUSCIAN & CRAFT FAIR 
CHAIRMAN 
FRAN POWELL 

On the 4th of July we wanted to spend 
as much time time as we could with 
Trouble so my family and I went to the 
hospice unit at the VA to see that he 
had a good day. He received 3 cards of 
thankswhile in his room. As we walked 
out onto the Quad we were met by two 
beautiful women who gave him a shirt 
that said “kiss a vet and had one of the 
girls picture on it and they made a big 
fuss over him because they said they 
didn’t get a chance to talk to someone 
from the Coast Guard very often. We 
took him to the festivities in Patriot Park 
where they had a food booth that served 
beef brisket, hot dogs, potato salad, 
coleslaw, baked beans, rolls, butter and 
all the trimmings for the hotdogs. They 
had a booth with apple pie and you 
could have as much as you wanted. 
There was an Ice Cream truck with 
several varieties of Ice cream too. Home 
Depot had a booth set up for kids to 
make things and they were given Home 
Depot aprons after they finished. There 
was people doing hair cuts and 
massages at no cost. Popcorn was 
aplenty. there were people walking 
around giving veterans cards of thanks 
and bags with shampoo and conditioner. 
Each veteran was given several tickets 
and prizes were given out to them. 
Entertainers sang and several bands 
took turns playing both in the Quad by 
the hospice and nursing home and in 
the patriot park. When Trouble started 
getting tired we took him back to the 
Quad where a Country  Western group 
were singing and he wanted to stay and 
listen to them. There were several 
veterans from the hospice and nursing 
home there too. We then took him back 
to his room and there he received a 
beautiful rose.  
I can’t say enough about Home Depot, 
they not only took part in the festivities 



but if you don’t know it, if you have a 
military ID card you get 10% off on 
anything you buy from Home Depot 
 I’m sorry we had to cancel the 
Craft Fair, but have re-scheduled it for 
November 16th.   More about  it next 
month, when hopefully, things have 
calmed down a bit for me. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

HISTORIAN 
LORI ALTMAN 
 Hello to all the family at post 358.  
Hope all is well with all of you?  
 Well your historian has a few 
things to talk about this month ... first off 
we had our food booth for the 4th at city 
hall . We did well for serving 
Hamburgers, cheeseburgers nachos 
and soda and water. WE ALL HAVE TO 
GIVE BIG THANKS TO BECKY RICK, 
BRAD, JERRY, JANICE  AND ARE 
COMMUNITY SERVICE GIRLS FOR 
SETTTING UP AND COOKING AND 
CLEANING UP !!!!!!  
 Next thing for the events was 
THE LADIES STAND DOWN IN LONG 
BEACH ... MANY THANKS TO THE 
WOMAN WHO MADE THE GOODY 
BAG'S AND EPECIALLY THE 
DONATONS.   MANY THANKS TO 
ALL... THANK YOU TO RICK AND 
JERRY FOR HAULING ALL THE 
STUFF TO LONG BEACH ..  
 As you know the craft fair was 
cancelled .. We had our meeting on 
Sunday 14th for " the back to school fun 
day".   Iit was a good meeting.  We will 
be having it in the hall , we will be 
having 8 events and of course 
Watermelon eating contest and the pie 
eating contest . SO MARK YOUR 
CALENDARS FOR SEPT 14TH FROM 
11-00 TO 2-00 PM  
 In August,  mark the calendars… 
we have the Elks car show on Saturday 
the 10th,  so come down and have some 

good cooking BBQ foods. From the 
Chiefs "Rick  Wayne and Dave and our 
Woman Auxiliary . Have a fantastic 
August and stay cool and healthy . 
 When attending Post family 
events, don’t forget to take lots of 
pictures and get them to me. 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

COMMANDER                      

DAVID R. RAMIREZ 

Hello American Legion Family 
 There is a new event going on at 
the Post. For those who don't know it's 
called "Quarter Deck". When you enter 
the Post from the front door, you will see 
an American flag. Upon entering, you 
stand at attention, and salute the flag, 
then ask permission to come aboard. 
The bartender then gives you 
permission. For every salute, the 
bartender drops a quarter into the box, 
to help raise money for flags for 
Memorial day. So salute the flag and 
help raise money for a very good cause. 
Thank you Fran M. for the idea, and for 
all our bartenders who participate.  
 In two weeks the Sic Psycles 
Legion Fundraiser is coming up, and I 
hope to see you all there. Also the Elk's 
Car Show show is the week following 
our fundraiser and the Auxiliary will once 
again be having a fresh fruit and water 
booth there & the Post will be doing 
brats and steak sandwich’s. Let’s 
support both the Elk's and our own 
hardworking Legion family. 
 Get your calendar of Post events 
so you'll know what is going on or call 
the Post. 
DON'T TELL ME..........SHOW ME              
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

 BAR MANAGER                   

JERRY EVANS   
 Well where to start……. ummm…..ok 
 July is over and the family did a 



lot… we had a food booth on the 3rd at 
city hall, Women veteran’s stand down 
in Long Beach. lunches, dinners and 
breakfast’s are doing good, but help is 
always needed. 
 Coming Aug the 3rd,  is the 2nd 
fundraiser with Sic Psycles.   Anyone 
wanting to help needs to be at the post 
at 7:30 am the day of the event   Don't 
be late!!!!   
 No dinner on the 2nd  because of 
Sic Psycles fundraiser the next day.     
Donations are accepted no matter how 
big or small. . 
 Anyone having a bitch or 
complaint step up and help, or take it to 
a meeting.   Don't talk about it in the 
post hole.    Ask questions how U as a 
member can help or support, instead of 
talking behind peoples back’s.   It takes 
all of the family to be successful,  not 
just a handful or so of members. 
 Thank U to the color guard for the 
donations to help the bar to buy 
products. 
 What can I say about the 2nd 
vice Rick.. only thank uuuuuuuuuuuuu 
for all your help. 
Ralph key is working to fix the 3 door 
frig U go boy 
see U all soon. 
562-980-6031 
 ++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  

 1
ST

 VICE COMMANDER   

LUIS RAMIREZ  - MEMBERSHIP    

 Sunday, September 8th at 12pm 
to 5pm, Tri-Tip sandwich lunch which 
includes baked beans, potato salad. We 
will also be showing the NFL season 
opener game on the large projector, San 
Francisco 49ers vs. Green Bay Packers 
followed by the Cowboy game. Games 
starts at 1pm.  
 We are also planning to update 
the Saturday night raffle folder and first 

changing all the American Legion 
member's numbers. We currently have a 
little under 300 members. In the folder 
these members are spread out between 
700 numbers. Since there are huge 
gaps in the folder we just want to 
consolidate and make it more 
manageable. To get the word out this 
wont take place until October and If you 
wish to keep your old number please 
just leave a message in the 1st vice or 
2nd vice mail box.  
  Thank you and Semper Fi.                               
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

X 2
ND

 VICE COMMANDER  - 

BOYS STATE CHAIRMAN                           

RICK RAMIREZ                                           

NO REPORT 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  

X ADJUTANT                               

JIM POTTER                                            

NO REPORT                 

+++++++++++++++++++++ 

In memory of  

Legionnaires who   

transferred to Post 

everlasting…rest in peace 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

                  

 
 

 



X CHAPLAIN                    
WAYNE CARRIGAN                              

NO REPORT 
carriganwayne@yahoo,com.   

562-519-4668 

     X SERVICE OFFICER            

Wayne Carrigan                                 

NO REPORT                            

X FINANCE OFFICER 

WAYNE CARRIGAN  

++++++++++++++++++++++
S.A.L. COMMANDER     

BRAD SCHEOP  

Thank you all for your continued support 
and much needed help. It is truly 
appreciated. 
We have changed our meeting time, 
beginning in August, to the third 
Saturday of the month at 7:00 p.m. 
We have 2 events coming up in August. 
On August 17th we will be having a 
hamburger hotdog BBQ from 4 - 6 p.m., 
and on August 25th we have a CAR 
WASH & BREAKFAST from 9am - 
noon. 
We hope all Squadron Officers and 
Chairman will attend and help out at 
these two (2) functions. 
If you have any suggestions or 
questions, you can contact me or any 
Squadron officer. 
thank you all 
bradschoep@yahoo.com             
562) 229-3190 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

ORCHIDS AND ONIONS 

Orchids                                
Trouble and I would like to thank Jerry 
and Rick from Post 359 for bringing the 
Community Service Workers over and 
helping us get moved back into our 
house. The helped bring in boxes, 
furniture and hooked up appliances. It 
made moving back into our house faster 
and easier. By the time this newsletter 
comes out Trouble will be home again. 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
Onions 

A BIG THANK YOU to those Officers 
and Chairmen of the 359 Legion 
family that cared enough to inform 
their fellow members of what is going 
on at the Post.  Some of you even 
made it by the deadline, which I very 
much appreciate.  To those who say 
“I don’t have a computer”..send it by 
snail mail or call me and dictate an 
article over the phone.  At least TRY!  
That’s all I ask.  As Commander Dave 
says….DON’T TELL ME…SHOW ME!!  
Again…thank you to those of you 
who showed you care.  Betty 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++        

       
============================== 

WELCOME  ADVERTISER’S 

Camino Real Chevrolet 

mailto:bradschoep@yahoo.com


New Chevrolets 

Used Cars 

Largest Volume Chevrolet Dealer 
 

Also note we help less than perfect 
credit and we offer credit union 

discounts, military discounts and police 
department discounts as well as costco 

 
Rodger Higgins – Post member 
2401 South Atlantic Blvd 
Monterey Park, CA 91754 
(323) 264-3050 Ext 136 
(323) 261-6537 Fax 
RodgerH@Caminorealchevrolet.com  

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

WANTED…………………Does 

anyone have, or know someone, who 
has a woman’s bicycle or better yet, an 
adult tricycle that they would like to get 
rid of inexpensively or for free?   If so, 
please contact me at trvlfrog@aol.com 
or call 562-695-1743 

============================= 

THIS ‘N THAT….F.Y.I………..  

 I am sooooo serious right now. I 
have been receiving phone calls from 
someone saying they are from Windows 
and that my computer has been sending 
messages that it has dangerous online 
viruses. THIS IS A SCAM to get you to 
allow them access to your computer. 
The man that keeps calling here has an 
India accent and will not take no for an 
answer. 
 Please notify all your friends and 
most especially the elderly that will take 
what they say as fact. If you ever want 
to know if something is true or not go to 
MICROSOFT.COM  

 I went on there last night and 
there were tons of people asking the 
same question about these phone calls. 
 
Thank you, 
Lois Nelson 
Unit member 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 
HOW TO READ BAR CODES... (everyone must 
know) 
 
ALWAYS READ THE LABELS ON THE FOODS 
YOU BUY--NO MATTER WHAT THE FRONT 
OF THE BOX OR... PACKAGE SAYS, TURN IT 
OVER AND READ THE BACK CAREFULLY! 
 

With all the food and pet products now 
coming from China, it is best to make 
sure you read label at the supermarket 
and especially when buying food 
products. Many products no longer 
show where they were made, only give 
where the distributor is located. The 
whole world is concerned about China-
made "black-hearted goods". 
 
Can you differentiate which one is made 
in Taiwan or China ? The world is also 
concerned about GMO (Genetically 
Modified Organism) foods; steroid fed 
animals (ex: 45 days old broiler 
chicken). 
 
It is important to read the bar code to 
track its origin. How to read Bar 
Codes....interesting ! 
 
If the first 3 digits of the bar code are 
690, 691 or 692, the product is MADE 
IN CHINA. 
471 is Made in Taiwan . 
If the first 3 digits of the bar code are 00-
09 then it's made or sourced in USA. 
 
This is our right to know, but the 
government and related departments 
never educate the public, therefore we 

mailto:RodgerH@Caminorealchevrolet.com
mailto:trvlfrog@aol.com


have to RESCUE ourselves. Nowadays, 
Chinese businessmen know that 
consumers do not prefer products 
"MADE IN CHINA", so they don't show 
from which country it is made. However, 
you may now refer to the barcode 
……..- 
 
Remember if the first 3 digits are: 
890......MADE IN INDIA 
690, 691, 692 ... then it is MADE IN 
CHINA 
00 - 09 ... USA and CANADA 
30 - 37 ... FRANCE 
40 - 44 ... GERMANY 
471 ........ Taiwan 
45 or 49 ........JAPAN 
489...........HONG KONG 
50 .......... UK 
57 .........DENMARK 
64..........FINLAND 
76.........SWITZERLAND and 
LIENCHTENSTIEN 
471......... is Made in TAIWAN (see 
sample) 
628.........SAUDI ARABIA 
629.........UNITED ARAB EMIRATES 
740..........745 - CENTRAL AMERICA 
 
All 480 Codes are Made in the 
PHILIPPINES. 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Genius! ----- 1-2-3 Cake. I love this 

idea!!! 
You need two boxes of cake mix. One 
can be any flavor you prefer, but the 
other MUST be A...ngel Food cake mix. 
Mix them together (shake them in a big 
bowl). Then simply store the mixture in 
an airtight container until you get the 
urge for dessert. Then just put three 
Tbsp. of the dry mixture in a big coffee 
mug and stir in 2 Tbsp of water. 
Microwave it for one minute and you will 
have a single serving of cake! Top with 

fruit, ice cream, whipped cream or 
whatever! Awesome for those of us who 
want something sweet every now and 
then without making an entire cake!! 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

HEART ATTACKS………………. 

Since many people are alone when they 
suffer a heart attack, without help, the 
person whose heart is beating 
improperly and who begins to feel faint, 
has only about 10 seconds left before 
losing consciousness. 
 
However, these victims can help 
themselves by coughing repeatedly and 
very vigorously. A deep breath should 
be taken before each cough, and the 
cough must be deep and prolonged, as 
when producing sputum from deep 
inside the chest. 
 
A breath and a cough must be repeated 
about every two seconds without let-up 
until help arrives, or until the heart is felt 
to be beating normally again. 
 
Deep breaths get oxygen into the lungs 
and coughing movements squeeze the 
heart and keep the blood circulating. 
The squeezing pressure on the heart 
also helps it regain normal rhythm. In 
this way, heart attack victims can get to 
a hospital. Tell as many other people as 
possible about this. It could save their 
lives, 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
STROKE…THINK  F.A.S.T 
 I know some of have already 
seen this, in fact, probably most of  us.  
But it can’t hurt to read it again…. 
 F   FACE DROOPING  
  Is one side of the face                            
          Drooping or going numb? 
 A    ARM 
  Can a person raise both  



  arms or is one are numb  
                or weak? 
 S    SPEECH 
  Is the person unable to  
  speak, sound slurred or 
  confused? 
 T  TIME 
  Time to call 911 
  Immediately and get to 
  a hospital, even if the  
  symptoms go away. 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
  

 

OUT OF TOWNERS……. 

ELIZA BRADFORD……. 

 Hello from Ohio. The weather is hot and 
humid. also we have a lot of mosquitoes 
so I stay indoors most of the time. I have 
a new love in my life that keeps me 
busy. His name is Bradlee and he is 
nine months old. He is my great grand 
son that was born on October 30, 2012 
on what would have been Brad and 

mine 35th anniversery and the day 
before Brad's 85th birthday. So that 
must be my new lease on life. I do miss 
Norwalk but I am trying to be happy 
here. I enjoy hearing the news from 
everyone there, Keep up the good work 
I don't have a Legion in Johnstown that 
has a post they just meet at a home and 
I have not gotten involved. My love to 
you all Eliza 
                    +++++++++++++++ 
 
 
KRIS FORBES 
I got the staples out.(She had surg. for 
torn rotater).   Was worried they'd take 
staples out the way I took staples out of 
paper , but it didn't hurt at all. Doing my 
own rehab the shoulder is still sore but 
have a lot more movement without pain. 
Haven't been in any aux. Haven't done 
much just got my brakes done. 
Summer has arrived temps in the 80' 
humidity in the 70' and feels like 100's 
nearest legion with a bar is about 17 
miles from me .I'm out in the boonies. 
 Well I'm doing real good with my 
shoulder. Still doing rehab. I'm still living 
in a 100* year old farm house. the 
owners just got 3 goats to run around 
and eat weeds. I walked out my front 
door the other day and there was a 
buzzard eating on a bone my dog 
brought up in the yard , not more than 
10 feet away. I think I was more 
surprised than it was. It's too hot and 
humid to do much. We just had a tractor 
pull last weekend. So much for my 
exciting life!!  Miss you all 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
Geno & Bertha Kessler…. 

Although technically they are not out of 
towners, they are unable to attend 
meetings, but do enjoy hearing from & 
visiting with members.  Bertha says they 
don’t get out much anymore, only to Dr’s 



appointments or maybe shopping.  
Geno has had 2 strokes and 2 heart 
attacks in the last few years & no longer 
drives and has a hard time walking.  
Must use a walker even when indoors.  
Bertha is having trouble with the knee 
replacement she had last year. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

 

 

If you know of anyone who is not 
getting THIS ‘N THAT updates (at 
least 1 every 2 weeks) or is not 
getting the monthly newsletter, 

please contact me 
..trvlfrog@aol.com or call me at 
562-695-1743.   
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POST  OFFICERS 
Commander    
Dave Ramirez 
323) 513-4032 
ramirezd7165@gmail.com 
 
1st Vice  
Luis Ramirez 
562) 716-2128 
Jr43fatboy@aol.com 
 
 2nd Vice  
Rick Ramirez 
562) 565-9812 
  
 Adjutant    
James Potter           
562) 417-3137  
Jmpotter9@msn.com 
                                            
Finance Officer   
Wayne Carrigan 
562-519-4668 
 
Chaplain / Service Officer  
Wayne Carrigan 
562) 519-4668 
carriganwayne@yahoo.com 
 
Historian   
 
 
Judge Advocate 
Paul Huerta 
 
Sgt.At Arms 

Carlos Villa 
562)864-7283 
 
E-BOARD 
Calvin Powell, Art Ramos, Paul Huerta, 
Richard Foltz 
 
BAR MANAGER 
JERRY EVANS 
562-980-6083 cell. 
cabbooseevans@aol.com 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 
S.A.L. OFFICERS 
Commander                           
 Brad Scheop               
 562-229-3190 
bradschoep@yahoo.com 
   
1st Vice                                    
Dennis Zinnen 
562-205-5506 
 
2nd Vice                              
Rick Ramirez 
562-565-9812 

                                                   
Adj / Finance                              
Robert Saari 
562-925-9853 
 
Chaplain                                      
Wayne Carrigan 
562-519-4668 

carriganwayne@yahoo.com 
   
Sergeant at Arms                 
Anthony Zinnen 
562-948-4403 
 
Historian                            
Kane Zinnen 
562-205-5506 

  

AUXILIARY__OFFICERS 

UNIT WEBSITE: 
http://americanlegionauxillarypost359
.com/ 
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President                     
 Becky L. Bullard       
562-325-9638 CELL 
 dragon.lady9@verizon.net 
                                 
1st V. P.   
Bunny Neujahr 
562-404-4754 H 
562-477-0709  -C 
BunnyN@verizon.net 
   
 
 
 
2nd V. P.     
 Sandy”  Sanchez                 
 562-292-6893   
 sandkraft@yahoo.com 

 

Secretary 
Betty Mummert 
562-695-1743  
 trvlfrog@aol.com 
 

Parlimentarian 
Norma Buckley 
562)863-7478 
 
Treasurer                      
Linda Dieble  

(310)  631-0702 
 linda.diebel@uniform.aramark.com 
Assistant treasurer 
JUDY ZARATE 
   
 Chaplain     
Mitzie Cowan 
562) 868-0814 
JCOWAN1924@VERIZON.NET 
                     
Historian 
Lori Altman 
Moose4sure@roadrunner.com 
562-694-2483 
Assistant historian 
JOANN ADAMS 
 
Parlimentarian 
Frances Powell 
562-863-5866 

Stampin.rn@verizon.net 
 
Sergeant at Arms 
Janice Scott   
562) 863-8861 
Booboobear6852@yahoo.com 
 

Marshall 
Lois Nelson 
LILBITNELSON@VERIZON.NET 
Cell: 310)990-1266 
Fax: 868-1692 
 
Executive Board 
Louise Ralston, 
562) 691-1408 
BERTLOU1918@AOL.COM 
 
 
June Renwand 
562-864-2891 
sxeoldy@aol.com 
 
Delores Scheop 
562)229-3190 
bradschoep@yahoo.com   
(put Delores in subject line 
 
 
Email correspondant ,Newlsetter editor & 
Publicity chairman                                
Betty Mummert 
562-695-1743  
 trvlfrog@aol.com 
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